
 
REORGANIZATION CEREMONY 

JANUARY 07, 2015 
7:00 P.M. 

 
PRESENTATION OF COLORS by the Boy Scouts 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER by the Borough Clerk John D. Keenan, Jr. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE by Chief John Evans 
 
NATIONAL ANTHEM done by Ashleigh Neilio 
 
INVOCATION by Rev. Dr. Helen L. Rainier 
 
OATHS OF OFFICE: 
  
COUNCILMAN VITO QUATTROCCHI was sworn in by County Clerk Joseph Ripa with 
his term ending December 31, 2015. 
 
COUNCILMAN STEVEN WHALEN was sworn in by County Clerk Joseph Ripa with his 
term ending December 31, 2017. 
 
COUNCILWOMAN MARY MARTZ was sworn in by Senator Nilsa Cruz Perez with her 
term ending December 31, 2017. 
 
ROLL CALL was taken showing all were present including the Solicitor Mr. Long and 
Engineer Mark Basehore. 
 
ELECTION OF PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL: 
Nominee: Anthony DePrince was made by Councilman Whalen, seconded by 
Councilwoman Martz with all Council voting aye with Councilman DePrince abstaining.  
 
SWEARING IN OF COUNCIL PRESIDENT ANTHONY DePRINCE by County 
Surrogate Patricia Egan Jones was completed. 
 
A motion was made by Councilman DePrince, seconded by Councilman Whalen to appoint 
Krisden McCrink as the Municipal Judge for Magnolia and Laurel Springs court session 
with all Council voting aye. 
 
A presentation was completed by Councilman DePrince for Police Officer Respect Month as 
January 2015. 
 
COMMENTS FROM VISITING DIGNITARIES, MAYOR AND NEW COUNCIL 
MEMBERS were made. 
 
Mayor Cowling-Carson invited all to stay for refreshments. 
 
Motion made by Councilman Whalen, seconded by Councilwoman Martz to adjourn the 
meeting.  All Council voted aye. 


